

## ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

THE MOOT HALL, MARKET CROSS PLACE ALDEBURGH, SUFFOLK, IP15 5DS Tel: 01728 452158 Email: aldeburghtc@moothall1.fsnet.co.uk

20 December 2013.

Dear Ken

On behalf of Aldeburgh Town Council, I wish to convey sincere thanks to you and other members of the Plymouth Brethren for all that you have contributed to the town and its community in the past few months.

The Council is very appreciative of the kind donation of two wooden benches to replace those currently situated on the High Street, outside the Post Office. These look splendid and several members of the public have passed comment on the quality and appearance of the benches. Thanks must also go to you for the generous gesture associated with clearing ground adjacent to the Tennis Courts and planting spring bulbs in this area to add a splash of colour to brighten pedestrians' journeys as the weather hopefully warms.

Finally, the entire community is immensely grateful for all your support in the recent flood surge on 5 December. The Emergency Centre at the Church Hall was an important facility and played an integral role in supporting communication between members of the volunteer rescue services and the emergency services, whilst assisting those who had been advised to evacuate their homes. The organisation behind the setting up of this resource was very impressive and I remain amazed by the amount of food and refreshments available to everyone! Fortune:ely, the town was relatively unscathed on this occasion, but your presence and contribution to making people comfortable in adverse conditions was greatly valued.

May I take this opportunity to wish you a safe, healthy and peaceful New Year.

Yours sincerely

CIr Sara Fox Mayor of Aldeburgh

Received 16/1/2014